Harkstead Parish Council – Meeting Minutes

Date/Time:      Monday  - February 9 2015 in Harkstead Village Hall

Councillors Present:  William Wrinch, Roger Harward, Simon Leatherdale, Alison Looser, John

           Pollett. David Rose and David Wood

Also present: Clerk

1. Apologies – Cllr.John Zalucki and PCSO Joanne Adams
2. Declaration of Interest – William Wrinch – trustee of village hall.
3. Minutes of last meeting – January 12 2015, signed as correct.
4. Matters Arising –.Discussed under agenda heading.

Adjournment – David Rose explained that in the overall plan of Mid Suffolk and Babergh, Harkstead would probably not undergo any controversial issues , due to location and the AONB.

5. Millennium Green – Equipment inspection had been done and book signed. Cllr. Harward was authorised to buy sand and salt for the safety surfacing and also more sealant for the cracks in the surfacing under the slide.

6. Planning Applications – Vale Farm, B/14/1638. Erection of an agricultural machinery shed and store.  PC had no objections to the application, but clerk to tell Babergh that they did object to the time limit response of 7 days. 
7. Footpaths – PC approved the letter that Cllr. Harward had drafted, to send to landowners. He’d also sent an updated copy of the footpath survey. Clerk to forward this to appropriate authority. ii) Cllr. Leatherdale will lead a footpath management group. This will be funded by the parish council and County Cllr. Dave Wood’s locality fund could be accessed for this. It was agreed that a heavy duty field strimmer be bought. Clerk to ask Came & Co. Insurance to update the policy and to ask Rodney Freeeman of HMGT if the strimmer could be kept in the equipment container.
8. Financial Report – Current Ac. £79.  Business Saver - £3301, Savings – includes a years interest £1697. Expenditure £24 to Village Hall for October, November, December 2014 room hire. Cheque raised and signed.  PC agreed to set up a direct debit to the village hall. Clerk to action.
9. Correspondence – Most sent by email. Councillors awaiting more details for the May elections.
10. Any other business – Cllr. Wrinch said a pothole in the road opposite Wall Farm Cottages had been brought to notice, but had been reported.  Clerk to back up the report. He also said the APM date needed to be set. In view of the May election, it was agreed to set the date for the 3rd Monday, May 18. Cllr. Harward – the CEP had been revised and distributed.  He also said the proverbial water on the road, on the bend  at the village sign post, became dangerous when icy. Clerk to report to Highways
11. Next meeting – Monday March 9 at 7.30pm.
Meeting ended at 2035.

